



February 27, 2018

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board, 2300 Yonge St. Suite 2700, P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re:

OEB File No. EB-2018-0114

Section 86 MAADs Application for Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc. ("Guelph Hydro") and Envida Community Energy Inc. ("Envida")

Please find enclosed with this letter a section 86 MAADs application seeking leave to amalgamate Guelph Hydro and Envida. This Application is made in anticipation of the pending MAAD's Application by Alectra Utilities Corporation ("Alectra") seeking leave to amalgamate with Guelph Hydro. A corporate reorganization is being undertaken prior to the anticipated merger of Alectra and Guelph Hydro.

Pursuant to this application, the Applicants are seeking leave of the Board for the amalgamation of Guelph Hydro and Envida, which will continue as Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc., and for the transfer to Guelph Hydro of the electricity generation licence issued to Envida in respect of the Eastview Road Landfill Gas generation facility.

Should there be any questions, please contact me at the number below.

Respectfully submitted,



Allust

395 Southgate Drive Guelph, Ontario N1G 4Y1 Phone: 519-822-3017 www.guelphhydro.com

Cristina Birceanu

CC:

Vice-President of Regulatory Affairs, Customer Care and Billing Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc.

395 Southgate Drive, Guelph, ON N1G 4Y1 Telephone - (519) 837-4735 Mobile - 226-218-2150 Fax - 519-836-6115 Email - cbirceanu@guelphhydro.com

Pankaj Sardana, CEO, Guelph Hydro Electric Systems Inc. Dennis O'Leary, Aird & Berlis LLP